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NOTICE OF CANCELLATION 

GVB RFP 2020-006 
Compensation and Classification Study 

 
April 9, 2020 

 
This serves as notice to cancel the procurement entitled: GVB RFP 2020-006 Compensation 
and Classification Study. 
 
On March 14, 2020, Governor Lou Leon Guerrero, in consultation with the Department of 
Public Health and Social Services (DPHSS) and the U.S. Centers for Disease Control 
Prevention (CDC), declared a Public Health Emergency.  This declaration came shortly after 
the President of the United States declared a national emergency over the COVID-19 
outbreak in the continental United States. 
 
On March 16, 2020, the Governor ordered a Declaration of State of Emergency under the laws 
of Guam as a result of the effects of COVID-19 on the island and implemented a 14-day 
suspension of non-essential Government of Guam operations. 
 
On March 18, 2020, the deadline for this procurement was extended from March 23rd until 
April 20, 2020. 
 
On March 23, 2020, the Governor of Guam, issued Executive Order 2020-006, which further 
extended suspension of non-essential Government of Guam operations through April 13, 
2020, mandating social isolation to combat against community spread. 
 
On April 5, 2020, the Governor of Guam issued Executive Order 2020-009, which further 
extended suspension of non-essential Government of Guam operations through May 5, 2020 
and mandated enforcement of the emergency measures to combat the further spread of 
COVID-19. 
 
The impact of this virus on Guam has forced all government and local businesses to 
streamline and reprioritize operational expenses; therefore, I have determined that it is in the 
best interest of the Bureau and the Territory to cancel this procurement. 
 
 
 

PILAR LAGUAÑA 
President & CEO 

 
 


